
SPECIAL MEETING & EXECUTIVE SESSION 
OF THE KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD 

HELD JANUARY 23, 2024 

A special meeting of the Kenosha Unified School Board was held on Tuesday, 
January 23, 2024, in Room 125 at the John J. Hosmanek Educational Support Center. 
The purpose of this meeting was to vote on holding an executive session to follow 
immediately. 

The meeting was called to order at 5:46 p.m. with the following members present: 
Mr. Meadows, Mrs. Modder, Mrs. Schmaling, Ms. Stevens, and Mr. Price. Mr. Battle and 
Ms. Adams were excused. Dr. Weiss and Mr. Kevin Neir were also present. 

Mrs. Modder, Vice President, opened the meeting by announcing that this was a 
special meeting of the School Board of the Kenosha Unified School District. Notice of this 
special meeting was given to the public by forwarding a copy of the notice to all requesting 
radio stations and newspapers. 

Mrs. Modder announced that an executive session was scheduled to follow this 
special meeting for the purposes of Evaluation consideration, Preliminary non-renewal 
notices to specific administrators, and Property sale and lease/rental considerations. 

Mr. Price moved that the executive session be held. Second by Mrs. Schmaling. 
Motion carried unanimously. Moved into closed session at 5:48 p.m. 

1. Preliminary Notice of Non-renewals 
Dr. Weiss and Mr. Neir, Chief Human Resource Officer, presented the preliminary 

nonrenewal letters, which were signed by Mrs. Modder. 

No motions were made, as this was an informational item. 

Mr. Neir departed the meeting at 6:07 p.m. 

2. Property Sale, Lease/Rental 
Mr. Patrick Finnemore, Facilities Director, joined the meeting at 6:09 p.m. to give 

an update on vacated buildings from the rightsizing decisions, as well as KUSD-owned 
properties. 

No motions were made, as this was an informational item. 

Mr. Finnemore departed the meeting at 6:40 p.m. 

3. Mid-Year Evaluation Check-in 
Dr. Weiss presented his mid-year evaluation and an update on the status of district 

goals. 

No motions were made, as this was an informational item. 

Mr. Price moved to adjourn the meeting. Second by Ms. Stevens. Motion carried 
unanimously. 



Meeting adjourned at 6:54 p.m. 

Denise Ewing 
School Board Secretary 


